
STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA 

COUNTY OF VANCE 

 The Vance County Board of Commissioners reconvened its July 6, 2020 meeting and 

continued in regular session on Wednesday, July 8 at 5:00 p.m. in the Commissioners’ Conference 

Room, Vance County Administration Building, 122 Young Street, Henderson, NC.  Those 

Commissioners present were as follows:  Chairman Gordon Wilder, Vice-Chairman Dan 

Brummitt, Thomas S. Hester, Jr., and Archie B. Taylor, Jr. 

Absent:  Commissioners Carolyn Faines, Yolanda J. Feimster and Leo Kelly, Jr. 

 Also present were County Manager Jordan McMillen and Clerk to the Board Kelly H. 

Grissom. 

 The meeting was reconvened to take action on the rezoning request for a 1.018 acre parcel 

located at 12996 NC Hwy 39 North (Parcel 0325C03002).  A public hearing was held on July 6, 

2020 and there were no public comments made on this matter. 

 Motion was made by Commissioner Thomas S. Hester, Jr., seconded by Commissioner 

Dan Brummitt, vote unanimous, to approve the rezoning request on the basis that it is reasonable 

and consistent with the county’s land use plan by focusing commercial development within a 

designated development area. 

 As there was no further business, motion was made by Commissioner Thomas S. Hester, 

Jr., seconded by Commissioner Archie B. Taylor, Jr., vote unanimous, that the meeting be 

adjourned. 

 
Approved and signed August 3, 2020. 
 
 
Gordon Wilder               (signed) 
Gordon Wilder, Chairman 


